
Coming in May & June:

May 1
	 Yom Hashoah Commemoration

May 6
	 Young Jewish Family Service

May 9
	 IDF Musical Ensamble 

May 18
	 Hebrew School Graduation 

May 20
	 Sisterhood Shabbat Dinner 

May 22
	 Lag B’Omer BBQ

June 5
	 Israel Day Parade 
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JCCP Annual Dinner Dance Honoring the Mitchels & the Weisses
Sunday,  June 12  at  5 PM

For more detailed information, please see the ad inside the bulletin...
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There is a famous story that is of-
ten told by rabbis trying to teach 
about the sin of slander. In an at-
tempt to instruct a member of 
the community known for her 
malicious speech about the dam-
age her words could do, the rabbi 
instructed the person to scatter 
feathers in a strong wind. After 
a while, the rabbi told her to col-
lect the feathers, which of course 
proved impossible. Some could 
be retrieved, but most could not. 
And so it is, the rabbi taught this 
congregant, with the words we 
express to others: Once uttered, 
they can rarely be retracted suc-
cessfully.

On April 1, we saw a living ex-
ample of the truth of the story. On 
that day, on the Op-Ed page of The 
Washington Post, Judge Richard 
Goldstone, the eminent interna-
tional legal authority and human 
rights advocate, and author of the 
now infamous Goldstone Report, 
publicly retracted the libel that 
the government of Israel had de-
liberately targeted Palestinian ci-
vilians during its monthlong Gaza 
conflict with Hamas in the winter 
of 2008-09. In his words:

“We know a lot more today about 
what happened in the Gaza war of 
2008-09 than we did when I chaired 
the fact-finding mission appointed 
by the U.N. Human Rights Council 
that produced what has come to be 
known as the Goldstone Report. If I 
had known then what I know now, 

From the Rabbi

Rabbi Arthur D. Weiner

the Goldstone Report would have 
been a different document. … That 
the crimes allegedly committed 
by Hamas were intentional goes 
without saying — its rockets were 
purposefully and indiscriminately 
aimed at civilian targets. 

The allegations of intentionality by 
Israel were based on the deaths of 
and injuries to civilians in situations 
where our fact-finding mission had 
no evidence on which to draw any 
other reasonable conclusion. While 
the investigations published by the 
Israeli military and recognized in 
the U.N. committee’s report have 
established the validity of some 
incidents that we investigated in 
cases involving individual soldiers, 
they also indicate that civilians 
were not intentionally targeted as a 
matter of policy.” 

The Goldstone Report, commis-
sioned by the United Nations Hu-
man Rights Council, perhaps the 
most vehemently anti-Israel orga-
nization within the international 
community (and itself comprised 
of human rights “champions” such 
as China, Saudi Arabia and, un-
til recently, Libya) was utterly ill 
conceived, staffed by many with 
a long and well-documented ani-
mus toward Israel was designed 
and executed with one purpose: 
to criticize Israel, absolve Hamas, 
and lay the blame for the conflict 
at Israel’s doorstep. In that respect 
the Goldstone Report was but 
another attempt by the interna-
tional community to isolate and 
further demonize Israel. 

Given the agenda of those who 
commissioned this report, it 
would have been foolhardy to 
think that any other result other 
than defaming Israel could have 
been anticipated. The United Na-
tions has a long history of hostil-
ity to Israel and, as a result of its 
obsession with Israel, has ignored 
famines, wars, and genocides (of-
ten perpetrated by the very na-
tions that always criticize Israel). It 
is for this reason that Israel refused 
to cooperate with this inquiry.

What was surprising was that 
Judge Goldstone, an internation-
ally respected jurist and a leader of 
South African Jewry, would agree 
to head this biased commission. 
Judge Goldstone played a lead-
ing role in undermining the policy 
of apartheid in South Africa and 
served as a chief prosecutor dur-
ing the United Nations Interna-
tional Criminal Tribunal for the for-
mer Yugoslavia and for Rwanda. In 
the past, Judge Goldstone implied 
that his participation would in-
sure fairness with regard to Israel’s 
needs and concerns. If that was his 
goal, he failed miserably.

The net result of the Goldstone 
Report was to further blacken Is-
rael’s name, aid the efforts around 
the world to further isolate and 
demonize Israel, and ultimately 
undermine democracies in their 
struggle against terrorism and Is-
lamic fundamentalism by drawing 
moral equivalence between ter-
rorists attacking civilians and the 
right of a sovereign nation to self-
defense. The Goldstone Report, in-
stead of fulfilling its lofty mandate, 
reminded everyone of a sad truth 

that the pro Israel community 
must deal with every single day: 
There is one rule for nations and a 
separate rule for Israel.

Now, after all the damage that this 
report has done, Judge Goldstone 
retracted the major finding of the 
report that bears his name. The 
pro-Israel community in America 
and the government of Israel must 
celebrate this moment for the vic-
tory it truly is. Israel is not perfect 
and has a moral obligation to pun-
ish anyone who violates the laws, 
even during war. But the policy of 
Israel was to defend itself against 
the libelous conclusion reached 
by Goldstone.

Judge Goldstone is to be praised 
for this retraction, however belat-
ed (and incomplete) it might be. 
Yet to paraphrase the story with 
which I began this column, the 
feathers have been scattered by 
strong winds, ruining Israel’s rep-
utation and perverting the justice 
of its cause in the court of public 
opinion. 

How will they ultimately be re-
trieved? 
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I hope everyone had a sweet Pe-
sach. It was great to be with family 
and friends. My wife, Dee, cooked 
up a storm, and there was a lot of 
singing and fun. 

Many of you may not be aware that 
the JCCP participates in the United 
Synagogue of Conservative Juda-
ism’s Affinity Program. The JCCP re-
ceives a portion of the funds do-
nated to our USCJ region by TD 
Bank. There is no cost to you or the 
JCCP to participate in the program. 

If you, your family or your friends 
have an account at TD Bank and 
are willing to provide the full 

From the Executive Director
name(s) associated with your 
account(s), you can participate and 
earn money for the JCCP. All ac-
counts are eligible: new or existing, 
business or individual, checking, 
savings, money market, CD or re-
tirement accounts. Again, there is 
no cost to you or the JCCP. 

Let me know that you have an ac-
count at TD Bank, and provide the 
account name and address: for ex-
ample, “John Doe” (your name), or 
if it is a joint account, “John and 
Jane Doe,” and your address. If it is 
a business account, give us the 
business name and business ad-
dress. That’s all we need; the JCCP 
does not need account numbers, 
balances or any other information 
about you or your accounts. The 
JCCP will never receive a report 
with any information, confidential 
or other, about your account(s). All 
the JCCP receives is a check from 
USCJ. That’s it; it’s that simple. 

Last year we received a check from 
USCJ for $1,783 merely for telling 
them who has accounts with TD 
Bank. We earned that amount from 
having some 40 people partici-
pate. Let’s try to double that check 
for the next year!

Joe A. Herrmann

Friday Evening Service
Friday, May 6........................................................................8:30 PM
Young Jewish Families Service......................................7:30 PM
ONEG HOST:  �Josh Wanderer in honor of  

Daniel’s Bar Mitzvah

Sabbath Morning Service
Saturday, May 7.................................................................. 9:00 AM
EGALITARIAN SERVICE IN MAIN SANCTUARY
TRADITIONAL SERVICE IN BODEEN CHAPEL
TORAH READING:  Emor
KIDDUSH HOST:  �Josh Wanderer in honor of 

Daniel’s Bar Mitzvah
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:.............................................10:00 AM
TOT SHABBAT:...................................................................10:15 AM
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...........................................................7:40 PM

Friday Evening Service
Friday, May 13......................................................................8:30 PM
ONEG HOST:  JCCP 

Sabbath Morning Service
Saturday, May 14............................................................... 9:00 AM
TRADITIONAL SERVICE IN MAIN SANCTUARY
EGALITARIAN SERVICE IN BODEEN CHAPEL
TORAH READING:  Behar
KIDDUSH HOST:  JCCP 
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:.............................................10:00 AM
TOT SHABBAT:...................................................................10:15 AM
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...........................................................7:45 PM

Friday Evening Service
Friday, May 20......................................................................8:30 PM
ONEG HOST:  JCCP

Sabbath Morning Service
Saturday, May 21….……………........................……9:00 AM
TORAH READING:  Bechukosai
KIDDUSH HOST:  JCCP
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:.............................................10:00 AM
TOT SHABBAT:...................................................................10:15 AM
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...........................................................7:55 PM

Friday Evening Service
Friday, May 27......................................................................8:30 PM
ONEG HOSTS:  �Joy & Marc Sapin in honor of 

Eliana’s Bat Mitzvah

Sabbath Morning Service
Saturday, May 28............................................................... 9:00 AM
TORAH READING:  Bamidbar
KIDDUSH HOST:  JCCP
JUNIOR CONGREGATION:.............................................10:00 AM
TOT SHABBAT:...................................................................10:15 AM
MINCHA & MA’ARIV:...........................................................8:00 PM

Light
the 

Sabbath
Candles

Friday, May 6..................................7:37 PM
Friday, May 13................................7:44 PM
Friday, May 20............................... 7:51 PM
Friday, May 27...............................7:57 PM

An evening with  
the IDF Musical Ensemble

Monday, May 9 at 7:15 PM
Commemorating Yom Hazikaron (Israel Memorial Day)  

& Celebrating Yom Ha’atzmaut (Israel Independence Day)
The Israel Awareness Committee of the JCCP is proud to present this free 
concert at the JCCP; open to everyone. For more information, please contact 
the JCCP office at (201) 262-7691 or office@jccparamus.org. 

Sponsored by the George Reiss Memorial Fund with the  
cooperation of the Friends of the IDF.



 ISRAEL DAY PARADE  
SUNDAY, JUNE 5, 2011 

 

An AMAZING EXPERIENCE AWAITS YOU ALL! 

Join the excitement as we walk with thousands of others 

 up 5th Avenue, NYC,  to show that we are:  

”IN TUNE WITH ISRAEL” 

     
 

• Students in 3rd grade and above can come with, or without, other family members. 

• All JCCP members invited to join us on the bus and parade route.  

• Registration REQUIRED to reserve a seat on the bus and a parade T-shirt! 

• Plan on bringing a brown bag lunch.  Water bottles and snacks will be provided. 

• No backpacks allowed on parade route.  

• Departure time TBA… 

Return registration form and payment to Mrs Kagedan by Sunday, May 15 

Check payable to JCCP please. 
JCCP, East 304 Midland Avenue, Paramus, NJ 07652 

Questions/reservations to (201) 262-7733 or edudirector@jccparamus.org 
 

• I give my child/ren _________________________________________ permission to 

attend the Israel Day Parade on June 5, 2011.  I agree that the JCCP shall not be liable for any 

loss, damage to property, or personal injury to my child.  I assume full responsibility for any 

damage caused to any facility used during the trip. To the best of my knowledge my 

son/daughter is in good health.  In case of emergency, the faculty member or the physician 

selected by them has authorization to order whatever medical treatment is necessary. 

• Names of adults joining the parade ____________________________________ 
 

Amount enclosed:      @   $18 per person, $65 family maximum 

    (Fee covers bus, T-shirt and snacks) 

Indicate T-shirt size: Children’s  Medium,   large 

    Adult’s   small,   medium,   large,   X large,   XX large,    XXX large 

(T-shirt size preference guaranteed if form and payment received by May 15 deadline!) 

    IN BEAT WITH THE SHUK (MARKET)       
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Paramus Israel Bonds 
Spring Event Honoring  
Lola and Henry Weber

The Spring 2011 Paramus Israel Bonds event will take place on Sunday, 
May 15. We will be honoring Lola and Henry Weber, who like to start 
things that leave a lasting footprint in our hearts, souls and surround-
ings. Lola and Henry are not only founding members of the JCCP but 
also of the Paramus Israel Bonds drive.

The Jewish Community Center of Paramus has been the center of Lola 
and Henry’s lives since its inception in 1951. The Webers gathered with 30 
other families who saw the need for a synagogue and Jewish Community 
Center, and they continue to understand that need to the present day. 

Lola and Henry literally worked their way through the ranks to the top 
echelon of leadership in this community. They distinguished themselves 
by being there when they were needed and always responding to the 
call for help, whether it was for the JCC, Israel Bonds, UJA or for the 
community at large. During Henry’s presidency, he was instrumental in 
setting the groundwork for the design and construction of the present 
building.

Lola has established her own enviable record of service to the congre-
gation. She was recording secretary for many years, served on the first 
Hebrew School Board of Education, and helped to found the Adult Edu-
cation and Youth programs. Henry and Lola chaired the first Israel Bonds 
drive in 1958 with their dear friends Lotte and Fred Buff.

The Webers have three daughters, six grandchildren and one great-
grandchild. They, too, were involved in our synagogue and follow in 
their parents/grandparents footsteps by being active in their own syna-
gogues. They are pleased to be part of the 2011 Israel Bonds drive and 
hope for a successful effort to benefit the State of Israel.

President’s Message

There is a saying in the Talmud that if 
a person resides in a town for 30 days, 
the person is responsible for con-
tinuing the soup kitchen. After three 
months, the person is responsible for 
the charity box; after six months, for 
the clothing fund; after nine months, 
for the burial fund; and after 12 
months, for contributing to the repair 
of the town walls.

Although this protocol of community 
service is reminiscent of our system of 
succession from third vice-president 
to president, it highlights the growing 
importance of synagogue and com-
munity service over time. Community 

service is a part of our DNA as Jews. 
It is, and always has been, part of our 
strength as a synagogue. From my 
conversations with other synagogue 
presidents across the country, it is 
clear that we are truly blessed by the 
high level of volunteerism among our 
congregants. Despite our busy lives 
as parents, grandparents, employees 
and employers, our members contin-
ue to volunteer their time to support 
minyanim, serve on committees, run 
events and participate in services.

Right now, however, our Nominat-
ing Committee is experiencing dif-
ficulty filling several key positions in 
the management of our synagogue. 
I hope everyone will consider (or re-
consider) if approached to help our 
second home.

On a very happy note, I’m proud to 
report that our former president, Ken 
Glatzer, will be among those honored 
on May 5 by the United Synagogue of 
Conservative Judaism’s Mid-Atlantic 
District for his outstanding contribu-
tions to our synagogue and his many 
years of service, including as financial 
secretary, treasurer of the Men’s Club, 
member of the JCCP Choir and Board 
of Governors, and of course as presi-
dent. Ken, we all salute you!

Russell Rothman
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For more information, or if  you have not received your invitation in the mail, please contact
Marc Rosen, Development Corporation For Israel/State Of  Israel Bonds, Register Representative

(800) 404-3235 – Marc.Rosen@Israelbonds.com
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~ Purim Raffle – 2011 ~ 
$10,000.00 

The winners are … 
 

Diane & Peter Weiss
 

Congratulations and 
 

Mazel Tov!! 
 

Thank you to everyone 
who supported the 

Purim Raffle 

Registration Continues for  
Summer 2011 and for 2011-12

DORA AND SIDNEY MILLER  
EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER  

at the JCCp
Twos – Threes – Pre-K

Ask about “My Toddler and Me”  
for children age 16 months–2 years

•••
Contact Judy Fox, Director

 201-967-1334
eccdirector@jccparamus.org

USY Basketball Wins  
Second Straight  
Championship

Our USY basketball team won the 2010-11 USCJ Northern NJ 
USY basketball league title with a perfect 10-0 season. The 
team beat Pine Brook in a closely contested game to win the 
championship.

The league has been in existence for three years and our USY 
team has won back-to-back titles. The team’s roster included 
seniors Jared Sapin, Spenser Shanman, Jason Paul and Jake 
Wagmeister, and sophomores Matt Pechman, Justin Link, 
Nicky Shanman and Dylan Paul. The head coach was Marc 
Sapin, who was assisted by Kevin Shanman and Jay Paul. The 
JCCP basketball commissioner is Gus Baumzweig.

Any high school boys interested in playing on the USY team 
next year should contact either Marc Sapin or the JCCP Youth 
Committee.

Youth and Men’s  
Basketball —  
March Madness
Congratulations to Marc Sapin and the JCCP USY Basketball 
team on their championship win and undefeated season in 
the USCJ-Hagalil USY New Jersey league.

 A hearty congratulations to Alan Jay as well for running a very 
successful basketball clinic for our younger Kadima group.

Our Youth basketball program returns next fall for both Kadi-
ma (grades 6-8) and USY (grades 9-12).

Men’s pick-up basketball has started in the JCCP gym and is 
looking for new members (and their guests) to participate 
(college age or older).

Please contact Gus Baumzweig at mrgusb@aim.com for more 
information.
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Hebrew School keeps up its fast 
pace throughout the year. April was 
busy with Passover preparations 
and celebrations. Many parents 
came to the Family Passover Work-
shop, which was a great success. 
The families reviewed and learned 
seder skills and all went home with 
something new to think about, talk 
about and experience at their own 
seder tables this year. 

In May, we will be commemorating 
Holocaust Day, celebrating Israel’s 
Independence Day and Memo-
rial Day, Lag b’Omer in Van Saun 
Park, going to the Mets game with 
Rabbi Reshevsky, graduating and 
preparing for our participation in 
the Israel Day Parade, to name just 
a few. There’s definitely something 
for everyone!

The JCCP will be host to Kolot Amal, 
a choir from a high school in Na-
hariya, Israel, the UJANNJ’s twin 
city. Students from seven other 
congregational schools as well as 
the Bergen County High School of 
Jewish Studies will be joining us for 
this celebration of Israel. There will 
be an interactive concert on May 8 
starting at 10 a.m.; JCCP members 
are welcome to attend.

Our participation in the Israel Day 
Parade on June 5 is extremely 
important. The Israel Awareness 
Committee and the Hebrew School 
encourage all to attend. This is such 
an amazing way to show the world 
that Israel has supporters every-
where. Sign-up sheets are available 
online at www.jccparamus.org, and 
you can also make reservations 
through the Hebrew School by 
contacting me at (201) 262-7733 

or edudirector@jccparamus.org. 
The charge of $18 per person (with 
a family maximum of $65) includes 
the parade T-shirt, bus transpor-
tation from the JCCP and snacks. 
Please make your reservations early 
as buses must be reserved and T-
shirts ordered for the correct num-
ber of people, etc.

Our amazing Lag b’Omer event 
from last year will now be an annual 
one! The barbecue will be waiting 
for you, as will all the games and 
sports activities for the kids. Check 
the website for more details.

CALENDAR:

•	Sunday, May 1: 
	� Candle Club 9:45-11:15 a.m.

	�Y om Hashoah program at Frisch, 
11 a.m.

	�Y om Hashoah commemoration 
and candle lighting at the JCCP, 
7:15 p.m.

•	Sunday, May 8: 
	� Children arrive at regular time 

for school. Kolot Amal Program 
for 3rd-7th grades from 10 a.m. 
to noon. Happy Mother’s Day!

• �Tuesday, May 10: 
	� Representative from Kesher 

Olam to meet with 5th and 6th 
grades to discuss the Mitzvah 
Program. Parents are welcome 
to this program at 4:30 p.m.

• �Tuesday, May 17: 
	 METS game!

• Wednesday, May 18:
	� 7th grade graduation. MAZEL 

TOV TO THE GRADUATES!

• Sunday, May 22: 
	� Lag b’Omer Barbecue and Fun 

Day at Van Saun Park, 10 a.m.- 
1 p.m.

• Sunday, May 29:
	� No school – Memorial Day 

Weekend

• Tuesday, May 31: 
	� Special event for 2nd-7th grade 

and youth from 5:30-7 p.m.

• Sunday, June 5:
	� Closing assembly, 9:30 a.m. 

ISRAEL DAY PARADE

PLEASE REMEMBER TO SEND IN 
YOUR REGISTRATION FORMS 
FOR 2011-12 SCHOOL YEAR!

Hebrew School News Early Childhood Center News

The concept of “giving tzedakah” 
is essential to our Jewish tradition 
and is an integral part of our lives. 
As adults, besides dropping coins in 
a pushke, we participate in a pano-
ply of tzedakah activities: writing 
checks to communal Jewish and 
secular organizations and volun-
teering our time at these organiza-
tions; and sharing our skills on a pro 
bono basis, whether it be teaching, 
building, legal counsel or medical 
help. We give of our resources and 
of ourselves.

Probably one of the most important 
things we do as parents and teach-
ers is to model Jewish values for our 
children. We don’t just talk the talk; 
we walk the walk! With tzedakah, 
it’s helpful for young children to see 
us participating in these acts of lov-
ingkindness. For most preschool-
ers, tzedakah is an abstraction at 
best. But even so, one of the things 
we can do is help them develop a 
“tzedakah habit.” We have tzedakah 
boxes in our classrooms, and I have 
explained in our Parent Handbook 
that it’s better for a child to bring 
a few coins most weeks than to 
bring a dollar occasionally. We tell 
the children that the money goes 
to people who don’t have enough 
to buy food or live in warm houses. 
Still, it’s a concept that is beyond 
the reach of most of them.

Another way in which we try to 
model the tzedakah habit and to 
make it concrete is to have the chil-

dren and their families participate 
in hands-on donations that involve 
goods rather than money. In the 
fall, we participated in the Bergen 
County Chanukah Toy Drive. Chil-
dren shopped with their parents 
and brought toys to school and 
put them in a gaily wrapped huge 
box; they could readily understand 
that the toys were for children who 
didn’t have many things to play 
with. Just before Pesach, each child 
in the Pre-K and Threes brought a 
box of crackers to school, and we 
walked over to the JCCP parking lot 
and participated in the shul’s pre-
Pesach food drive. This was a con-
crete, hands-on way to reinforce 
the mitzvot of disposing of chametz 
and of feeding the hungry.

A family in our school is affected 
by Tay-Sachs disease; their daugh-
ter, whose brother is in our Threes, 
died in February a few months 
before his 7th birthday. In the 
fall, our school participated in the 
Coins for a Cure campaign run an-
nually by this family for the Cure 
Tay-Sachs Foundation. We had 
collection canisters in each class-
room, and it was explained to 
the older children that the “extra 
tzedakah box” was to raise money 
to help doctors help people who 
had a serious condition called Tay-
Sachs disease. In May, we will hold 
an event we call “Jumping Sacks 
for Tay-Sachs” in which children 
will jump in “hopping sacks” and 
people can pledge an amount of 
money per jump or a flat amount. 
If you would like to sponsor a child 
or to make a general donation to 
the Cure Tay-Sachs Foundation, 
please contact me.

Teaching and modeling tzedakah 
for young children necessarily in-
corporates the concept na-aseh 
v’nishma —“ first we act, then we 
understand” — that is found in the 
Torah. We hope that by providing a 
variety of opportunities to engage 
in acts of lovingkindness, we are 
helping children develop a lifelong 
tzedakah habit.

Marcia Kagedan Judith S. Fox

The deadline for the  
next Bulletin is MAY 7!



The Jewish Community Center of Paramus Sisterhood  
 cordially invites you, your family and friends to our  

 

  

 
Presented by Barry Spielman 

Head of the Aliyah Delegation-NA, Jewish Agency for Israel, Lt. Col. in IDF Reserve, Marketing Director 

for several of Israel’s top high-tech companies 

 

Program begins PROMPTLY at 6:15 PM, followed by Candle Lighting 

Please join us for the  Service following dinner. 

 

Date:  Friday, May 20, at 6 P.M. 
Cost:  $18 per Adult, $10 for Ages 6-11,  

no charge for under age 6 
$50 maximum family price  

Payment Due by May 13 

RSVP:  Required, no walk-ins accepted 

Ruth Smith, (201) 261-2743 or ruthasmith@gmail.com  
Reserve a table for 10!   

Make reservation under one name, list all names on form and include all checks in one envelope. 
 

Please make your check payable to JCCP Sisterhood and send to: 

 JCCP Sisterhood, E. 304 Midland Ave., Paramus, NJ  07652 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Shabbat Dinner May 20, 2011 

Name__________________________________ Phone Number___________________ 
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‘100 voicES’ DVD AVAILABLE
Many congregants who attended   as well as those who 
missed — the Cantors Assembly movie presentation of 
“100 Voices: A Journey Home” asked the same ques-
tion: “Will we be able to get a DVD?” 
The answer fi nally is YES.
you can purchase the DVD directly from the 
http://100voicesmovie.com/ website, or by calling (800) 
343-5540. Besides the main fi lm, the DVD includes extras 
such as the concert at the Warsaw Ghetto Memorial in 
which Cantor Sam Weiss participated.
The cost of the DVD is $25 plus $5 shipping. Note that 
the shipping charge remains the same regardless of 
quantity ordered. Proceeds from sales benefi t the Can-
tors Assembly Foundation and the Assembly’s Scholar-
ship Fund.

Men’s club news
The Men’s Club would like to thank Rabbi Weiner for graciously taking 
the time to speak at our breakfast on April 3 to get us all ready to cel-
ebrate Passover.

On May 15, the Men’s Club will be holding our next breakfast with guest 
speaker Michael Dressler, the Bergen County surrogate. Come and listen 
to this very interesting speaker.

Our annual Spaghetti Dinner will be on May 24; we can use help on 
May 23 making meatballs. Everyone is invited to help and be our taste 
testers.

We encourage everyone to make a small donation to cover the cost of 
the yellow candles you kindled in remembrance of yom Hashoah.

Look for upcoming information about this year’s softball game.

Until next time,
Jerry Menter and Joe Esrig, Co-Presidents

Sisterhood news
Mexican dominoes, Rummikub, “Dirty” Scrabble, Mah Jong … these 
were just a few of the fun games that kept us entertained at “Goodies 
and Games” night on March 26. Aside from the games, we munched on 
yummy snacks and overall had a great Saturday night out. Thanks to 
our helpers, as well as to all who attended, for their generous donations 
of new board games. Two large bags were collected and donated to 
Family Promise of Bergen County, a shelter for homeless families.  They 
were absolutely delighted with our donations!

SAVE THE DATES: 
TUESDAY,	MAY	10, 7:30 PM: Sisterhood General Board Meeting – Slate 
of offi  cers for 2011-12 will be presented.

FRIDAY, MAY 20: Sisterhood Shabbat Dinner – Topic: “If you love your 
cell phone, thank Israel.” Presented by Barry Spielman. See fl yer for 
additional information.

SUNDAY,	MAY	22: Annual temple-wide Lag b’Omer picnic barbecue 
and sports day at Van Saun Park … sponsored by all arms of the shul. 
See fl yer for details. 

GIFT	SHOP – The gift shop will be open every Sunday from 9:30 to 11:00 
a.m. If you have any questions or would like to schedule an appoint-
ment, please contact Laurie Rosman at ljrwax@yahoo.com or leave a 
message for her at the temple offi  ce, (201) 262-7691.

KIPPOT – For kippot for bat/bat mitzvahs, weddings and family gather-
ings, please contact Sheila Leipsner at famdocgl@aol.com.

TRIBUTE	CARDS – Cards are available for simchas and sympathy for 
only $5. Please contact Claudia Kramer at cfreedman327@msn.com.

Until next time,
Lili Baumzweig, 201-986-1201; Debbie Zeiler, 201-599-1392
Co-Presidents

board of governors
Our Rabbis teach us “Ayn Kemach, Ayn Torah,” which translated literally 
means “where there is no wheat, there can be no Torah.” Idiomatically, 
what it teaches us is that for a Jewish community to meet its mission 
of educating its youth, providing religious services - in short, to func-
tion eff ectively -- it requires resources. Every Jewish community that 
has ever existed has had to fi nd the means to ensure the health and 
viability of their institutions.

Modern synagogues are no diff erent. Utilities, salaries, maintenance 
and upkeep, and other obligations must be met. Dues, fundraising, 
tuition and other sources of income help to defray these costs. But 
did you know that more than 7 percent of our budget is provided by 
the generosity of the Board of Governors, making it our largest single 
source of fundraising? 

We invite you to learn more about the activities of the Board of Gover-
nors and consider sharing in its important work.

With gratitude,
Dr. George and Sheila Leipsner  /  Dr. Richard and Fran Winters
Board of Governors Chairs

Ad Journal 
Dinner Dance 

honoring

 Stanley and Dr. Selma Mitchel
and

Cantor Sam and Dr. Raisy Weiss
Sunday, June 12, 2011 at 5 PM

Buy or sell $250 in ads per person. Open to everyone. Being 
held at JCCP. Sponsored by JCCP Dinner Dance Committee. 
For more information, please contact the JCCP offi  ce at 
(201) 262-7691 or offi  ce@jccparamus.org. The JCCP Ad 
Journal Dinner Dance will honor Stanley and Dr. Selma 
Mitchel and Cantor Sam and Dr. Raisy Weiss in recognition 
of their contributions and dedication to our congregation. 
Don’t miss this special event. Please join us for an evening 
to remember, honoring two very special couples.



Celebrate Your Simcha … 

Co-Sponsor a Kiddush 
 

The JCCP is now offering 3 new ways you can celebrate a special 
occasion and enhance the Shabbat Kiddush 

at the same time. 
 

Your Co-sponsorship will be announced from the bima, in our email and in the Shabbat brochure. 
 

                       #1 … Celebrate with a ¼ Sheet Cake 
 

#2 … Celebrate with a ¼ sheet cake PLUS  
  One (1) of the following 
2 kugel platters  
2 large fruit platters 
Israeli salads and pita bread 
  

#3 … Celebrate with a ¼ sheet cake PLUS 
  Two (2) of the following 

2 kugel platters  
2 large fruit platters 
Israeli salads and pita bread 
 

Each of the 3 items is appropriate for a total of 125 people  
 

Cut here, complete and return with your payment* 
 
 

Yes, I/we would like to Co-Sponsor a Kiddush 
� #1 Co-Sponsorship … $100  � 1/4 sheet cake      � No cake necessary 

� #2 Co-Sponsorship … $250 � 1/4 sheet cake + Please check 1 item: 

      � 2 Kugel Platters  � 2 Fruit Platters  � Israeli Salad  � No cake necessary 

� #3 Co-Sponsorship … $360    � 1/4 sheet cake + Please check 2 items: 

      � 2 Kugel Platters  � 2 Fruit Platters  � Israeli Salad  � No cake necessary 

Name(s): ___________________________________________ Date of Kiddush ______________ 

Simcha: ____________________________________________________   � No special simcha 

Telephone: ____________________________ Email address: ____________________________ 

� My check for $______ is enclosed   Inscription for cake: ____________________________ 

*You can also fax this form to: 201-262-6516   ____________________________ 
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Adult Education 2010-2011 (5771)
”He who does not increase his knowledge,  

decreases it …” (Pirke Avot, 1:13)
The Adult Education Committee is planning the JCCP Fall schedule 
of events and classes. Please save the date for our fall kickoff event: 
On Sunday, Nov. 6, we will be traveling by bus to the new National 
Museum of Jewish History in Philadelphia. The core exhibition 
of the museum offers visitors the opportunity to explore more than 
350 years of Jewish life in America through evocative objects, tell-
ing moments and state-of-the-art interactive technologies. More 
details will be available soon.

The JCCP will participate in this year’s UJANNJ Community Holo-
caust program on Sunday, May 1, at 11 a.m. at The Frisch School. 
It will feature a live satellite feed from Auschwitz as we “virtually” 
participate with the March of The Living’s Yom HaShoah program 
emceed by Chaim Topol with Malcolm Hoenlein as the keynote 
speaker. A number of local residents, including teens and survivors, 
will be on the march. On the same day, our congregation will be 
having its own Holocaust memorial service at the JCCP on Sun-
day evening, May 1, at 7:15 p.m. It will feature a candle-lighting ser-
vice and the participation of our JCCP Singers, and conclude with 
the evening minyan at 8 p.m.. 

On May 9 at 7:30 p.m., the Israeli Defense Forces Ensemble will 
perform at the JCCP to mark Yom Hazikaron (Israeli Memorial Day) 
and celebrate Yom Ha’atzmaut (Israel Independence Day). Enjoy a 
memorable performance of popular and traditional Israeli songs. 
This evening is sponsored by the George Reiss Memorial Fund and 
the Israel Awareness Committee.

Rabbi Weiner will be teaching a class on Wednesday afternoons 
at 3:00 and evenings at 8:15 beginning on May 4. The topic will be 
The Book Of Ruth. All are invited to participate in this in-depth 
study of this short but influential book of the Bible.  

Stu Lehrer will continue his popular “What’s My Line: Jewish 
Style” class at 8:15 on three Monday evenings: June 6, 13 and 27. 
In the Fall, Stu plans to teach a class on The Reasoning and Reck-
oning of Rashi.

Cantor Weiss the JCCP Singers will meet on Thursday, May 5, at 
8:15 p.m. to learn songs in preparation for Yom Ha’atzmaut. No  
experience necessary; everyone welcome.

Save the evening of Monday, June 20, for another JCCP Book Club 
meeting; book and facilitator to be announced.

Please join us for these ongoing classes and meetings:

•  �Drosh and Nosh – Wednesdays 7:30-8 p.m. An opportunity to 
study the week’s Torah portion with fellow congregants taught 
by a different person each week. These sessions have been very 
well attended. Come and see what it’s all about.

•  �Yesterday, Today and Tomorrow – Everyone is welcome to join 
these lively and popular weekly discussions led by Al Nahum. 
Monday afternoons at 1:30. 

•  �Hebrew Reading – It’s never too late to learn to read  
Hebrew. Sunday mornings, 9:45-10:30. Contact Judy Fox  
at eccdirector@JCCParamus.org if you are interested.

What are you interested in? Please call Mark Topel, committee 
chair, at 201-967-9179, or e-mail to marktopel@verizon.net with 
your suggestions. We welcome and need your input.

Community Affairs
Every Day is Mitzvah Day 
Our Spring Food Drive on April 13 was a success thanks to our gen-
erous members who donated turkeys, food and money. Thank you to 
Roz Gerard and her crew of volunteers who waited in the parking lot 
from 7:15 to 9:30 a.m. to receive donations. A special thank you to the 
Auerbach family, who again donated pounds and pounds of fresh pro-
duce, which is so appreciated by the Center for Food Action in Mahwah, 
where the donated food was taken for distribution. 

This year, the children and parents of the JCCP Dora and Sidney Early 
Childhood Center also participated in our food drive. The children walked 
to the JCCP parking lot to make their donations in person and learned a 
lesson in the mitzvah of tzedakah and the laws of Passover eating. 

The JCCP is well known for our Spring and Fall food drives, and also for 
our ongoing donations to the food banks in Bergen County. Please be 
sure to continue to bring an item or a bag of non-perishable food to the 
synagogue whenever you come during the week for minyan or a meet-
ing. Most-needed items include hearty soups, canned meat and fish, 
Parmalat, fruit juice and peanut butter. 

The Kosher Meals on Wheels program of Jewish Family Services is in 
constant need of volunteers. Please remember: You can drive once in 
a while or every week. For hot meal delivery, you must be able to pick 
up the meals at Jewish Family Services on Teaneck Road in Teaneck be-
tween 11 and 11:30 a.m. and make your deliveries immediately after-
ward. Frozen meals are delivered to clients who are not on a regular 
route. The pick-up and delivery of frozen meals can be arranged at a 
time convenient for you. Please call Melody Sandor at (201) 837-9090, 
Ext. 238, for more information.

If you are looking for other volunteer opportunities in the community, 
please e-mail Alice Blass at AliceB@ujannj.org or call her at (201) 820-
3948. 

For those who love to knit and crochet, we are continuing to hold our 
knitting bees. Our finished items are sent to the Tikvah Orphanage in 
Odessa, Russia. We will provide yarn and teach you to knit. We’ll even 
pick up your work! We usually meet on the last Monday of the month, 
but we encourage you to knit on your own if you don’t have time to 
come to our meetings. For more information, please contact Elaine  
Cohen at (201) 447-2485.

Our Chesed Committee has volunteers available if you or someone you 
know needs temporary help shopping or a ride to services or doctor 
appointments. Call Eileen Schneider at (201) 722-1606 or Nina Glaser 
at (201) 262-1775.

Planning a catered affair? If you have leftover food, remember that Table 
to Table will pick up unopened trays and containers of catered food 
from your home or our synagogue. Table to Table is a community-based 
food rescue program that collects prepared and perishable food that 
otherwise would be wasted and delivers it to organizations that serve 
the hungry in Bergen, Hudson, Essex and Passaic counties. Call (201) 
444-5500 or go to www.Tabletotable.org for more information.

The Jan Lauren Schonberg Library
Hours: 	 Mon.	 6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.

	 Tues.	 2:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.
	 Wed.	 6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.
	 Sun.	 9:00 a.m. - noon



A PURIM CARNIVAL THANK YOU!
 The Purim Carnival is one of those wonderful activities that exemplifi es what 
our synagogue is – an active and involved community. Each year a large group of 
people from every arm of the synagogue comes together and volunteers their time 
and service, and this year’s carnival was no exception. To walk into this building 
was to know that something special was happening.

 A very sincere thanks to all of those who helped set up and run the games, pass out prizes, serve 
food, sell tickets, etc. Without this help and cooperation, the carnival simply would not be the success 
that it is.

 Special thanks and sincere appreciation must go to Esther Marks, Lili Baumzweig, Alyce Esrig, 
Amy Tobenkin and Janie Horowitz, who oversee every detail of this event. Their work over the years 
has helped create one of the most organized and well-run carnivals around.

 Thanks to Laurie Rosman, whose unending energy and commitment keeps the prize room so 
current and appealing. Special appreciation to Carol Tendler, who donated some of the outstanding 
prizes that enhanced the choices of prizes even more. To Debbie Barbash and Lisa Mutnick, thanks 
for taking on the responsibility in the prize room. 

 Andy Kestenbaum, Dave Shulman, Jerry Menter and Joe Esrig and the Men’s Club saw to it that 
we did not go hungry! They even add to the menu every year.

 Through their tireless efforts, Roz Mehr and Jill Wiser arranged for plenty of volunteers to run the 
games. They also arranged to have APT donate the pizzas to the Hebrew School children for lunch. 
Thanks so much.

 How many years has Gary Glaser arranged for us to have the MOONWALK? The children love 
it so, and it would not be a complete carnival without the Moonwalk or Gary and Rob Chananie over-
seeing the children. The always popular goldfi sh booth was run so ably for the entire carnival by Neil 
Mutnick; thank you Neil!

 Then we had Sue Greenberg, Sue Kaminer, Ruth Smith, Ronnie Schmidt and Cindy Kestenbaum 
selling tickets and Shel Schmidt keeping track of all the money.

 We had the Youth groups helping with Sandy Candy, Sisterhood helping with makeup and tat-
toos, and Iris Dadon doing her creative work with jewelry. Lori Cohen sees each year that our little 
ones have fun at the Kiddie Land section of the carnival.

 Hopefully you have noticed a new look to all our games. They have been remade and now work 
wonderfully well. We should all thank Fred Harris for the hours, talent and care he put into this proj-
ect. Thanks also to Merle Harris for her artistic ability in making the games look so terrifi c.

 A huge thank you to our president, Russell Rothman, for the Cotton Candy machine, which was 
a great favorite this year.

 Nikki Marks has earned our heartfelt thanks for being such a helpful assistant. Nikki, maybe one 
day you will take over the carnival.

 Lastly, a most sincere thanks to Marcia Kagedan for all her help in assuring the success of the 
carnival. It is a big undertaking! Thanks to Rabbi Weiner and Joe Herrmann for all your support. To 
Gallo and the entire custodial staff, muchas gracias for all your help. It was a very busy weekend and 
you all did a terrifi c job.

 See you at the carnival next year on Sunday, March 4, 2012. I know we will have some new 
volunteers next year because they have already volunteered their services. I look forward to working 
with you all.

       Mimi Levin

ALL ARE INVITED TO OUR JOYOUS PURIM CELEBRATION 
SATURDAY EVENING 

MARCH 19, 2011 
PURIM SERVICES BEGIN AT 8:15 P.M. 

IN SANCTUARY, STARK HALL, AND BODEEN CHAPEL 
 

Purim at the Jewish Community Center of Paramus is “big”.  
We look forward to seeing you at one of our three services that 

evening. 
 

FAMILY MEGILAH SERVICE 
 
Our Congregation has a grand tradition of celebrating Purim.  In our Sanctuary, 
Rabbi Weiner and Cantor Weiss will lead a special family Megillah reading service.  
This service attracts children with their parents and grandparents by the hundreds. 
Rabbi Weiner and Cantor Weiss bring the Megillah to the children on their level, 
and this service always features participation of our Hebrew school aged children.  
As always this will be a fun filled evening for all, and we look forward to celebrating 
this holiday with you. 
 
TRADITIONAL MEGILLAH SERVICE 
 

Rabbi Avram Kogen and Michael Grabow will conduct the Ma’ariv (evening)  
Service and traditional Megillah Reading in Stark Hall 
 
8th ANNUAL YOUTH MEGILLAH SERVICE   
 
All Students in grades 7-12, and all members of our youth groups are invited for a 
special Purim service and Megillah reading, which will be held in the Bodeen 
Chapel.  This service will be led our Stu Lehrer. This is the 10th year we have held 
this special service for our young adults, and we look forward to their participation 
and involvement. 
 
Groggers will be distributed in all Services and everyone will have a Megillat 
Esther book with which to follow the Service.  Additionally, all are encouraged to 
dress in costumes, bring groggers of their own, and add to the joy and merri-
ment that is at the heart of this wonderful day 
 
PARTY !      
 
All religious services will conclude at approximately 9:15 PM. Following the Sanctu-
ary Service, the Service in Stark Hall, and our youth service, the entire Congrega-
tion is invited to participate in our ANNUAL FESTIVE PURIM FEAST featuring 
food, drink, singing and dancing, and live music.  Our Purim Festival celebration 
always attracts hundreds of people, and we want you to be apart of it.   Come and 
Enjoy. Celebrate with your synagogue. Bring your friends and relatives.  All are 
welcome. 
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young Jewish Families
Shabbat FaMiLy SErvicE and PrograM
Friday, May 6 and June 3, at 7:30 PM
Please join us for our family-friendly Friday Night Family Program. Light 
service, interactive story time, followed by playtime and DAIRy nosh 
in the gym. Friday night Shabbat service geared toward children, and 
then the children play and the parents schmooze.. 

coFFEE & a bagEL – no chargE!
Sunday,	May	1,	at	9:45	AM		
your kids are in Candle Club or Hebrew School. What to do with the free 
time? Come upstairs for a cup of coff ee, grab a nosh, chat with friends and 
other parents, and learn what is going on and about upcoming events.     

LUnch & SoMEthing …
Sunday,	May	1,	beginning	at	11:30	AM
We will begin at 11:30 with lunch in the JCCP gym. Please watch your e-
mail for the “something” - event still in the planning stages! Please note: 
Hebrew school is not closing early. The classes that dismiss at 11:30 
come to this event at 11:30. The classes that dismiss at 12:30 come to 
the event at 12:30. For more information, please see fl ier in bulletin and 
on website.

EvEryonE iS WELcoME
young Jewish Families is the club for Families with a child or children 
under Bar or Bat Mitzvah age, their siblings, parents and extended fami-
lies. However, everyone is welcome to attend our activities and events.

For MorE inForMation
Please visit us at www.jccparamus.org, or contact us at yjf@jccparamus.org.

Thank you.
Eugene and Elana Heitlinger

young JEwiSh FAMiliES
FriDAy night FAMily 

ProgrAM
Friday, May 6 at 7:30 PM

Please join us for our Friday Night Family Program. Family 
friendly service, child participation and story time followed by 
play time and dairy nosh in the gym, where the kids play and 
the parents schmooze. 

The April oneg and birthday cake were sponsored by the Gor-
don and Shapiro families in honor of Marissa’s and Aaron’s 
birthdays. 

The May oneg and birthday cake are being sponsored by the 
Nittis and the Heitlingers in honor of Harry’s and yossi’s birth-
days.

FREE. Open to JCCP members and guests with children 13 and 
younger. Held in the JCCP main sanctuary and gym. Sponsored 
by young Jewish Families. For more information, please contact 
Elana and Eugene Heitlinger at yjf@jccparamus.org or (201) 
229-0446.

lAg b’oMEr bbQ 
& Fun DAy

Sunday,	May	22	at	10	AM
The Hebrew School is again sponsoring a Lag b’Omer event 
at Van Saun Park on Sunday, May 22. JCCP members and 
their guests are invited to celebrate the Lag b’Omer holiday 
with a delicious barbecue, sports, games and a sing-along. 
Don’t miss this event; fun for adults and children. This is a 
synagogue-wide event sponsored by the Men’s Club, Sister-
hood, APT, youth and young Jewish Families. Suggested do-
nation is $5 per person, with an $18/ family maximum.

For more information, please contact Marcia Kagedan at 
(201) 262-7733 or eduudirector@jccparamus.org. Please RSVP 
by May 17.

APt news
APT was a little less busy last month following our busy and fun March. 
April was our month to learn about Passover. The Family Passover Work-
shop not only enabled the children to better understand the Passover 
holiday, but also gave them a special project to make and use for the 
holiday. The APT provided for the Passover Project.

May’s Lag b’Omer event is fun for the family. The program will be at Van 
Saun Park on Sunday, May 22. There will be plenty of food and games 
for children and adults. Be sure to bring the family!

On behalf of APT, we would like to wish a very special Mazel Tov to all 
who have had a bat/bar mitzvah this school year and to those whose 
simchas are coming up in May. 

Roz Mehr, rmehr5@hotmail.com; Jill Wiser, gottwiser7@gmail.com
Co-Presidents

Dear JCCP Family,

We want to let you know how very much we appreciate all 
the comfort and support you off ered us after the death of 
our beloved wife and mother, Alma.

Our sincere thanks to Rabbi Weiner and the entire congre-
gation. your thoughts and prayers gave us strength during 
a diffi  cult time and reminded us how lucky we are to be a 
part of such a wonderful community.

 Sincerely,

 Charlie, Sandra and jeff rey Goldberg

Thank Thank Thank You!



DORA & SIDNEY MILLER EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER
In Honor	 Donor 
Norman Finkle’s special birthday	 Dolores & Jules Miller
In Memory	 Donor
Randy Auerbach’s beloved mother, Lois Danziger	 Vivien Miller
Larry Danziger’s beloved wife, Lois 	 Vivien Miller
Vivien Miller’s beloved husband, Murray 	 Mimi Levin
		  Roberta & Larry Edelstein
Jules Miller’s beloved brother, Murray	  Mimi Levin
Shawn Rabban’s beloved mother, Pary	 Nina & Russell Rothman

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 
In Honor	 Donor
Marcia & Tom Kagedan’s son Noam’s engagement	 Mimi Levin
In Memory	 Donor
Larry Danziger’s beloved wife, Lois 	 Elaine & Marty Cohen
Estelle Argaman’s beloved husband, Meir 	 Elaine & Marty Cohen
Tom Kagedan’s beloved mother	 Daniel & Rhoda Gordon
Marc Schneider’s beloved father, Laurence	 Eve & Stu Lehrer

JAN LAUREN SCHONBERG LIBRARY FUND 
In Memory	 Donor
Larry Danziger’s beloved wife, Lois	 Ruth Goldstein

COMMUNITY AFFAIRS TZEDAKAH FUND
In Memory	 Donor
Estelle Argaman’s beloved  husband, Meir	 Roz Gerard
Shawn Rabban’s beloved mother	 Roz Gerard

CAPITAL PROJECTS
In Memory	 Donor
David Luria’s beloved sister-in-law, Sydelle	 Rima & Roger Rosenstein
Randy Auerbach’s beloved mother, Lois Danziger	 Susan & Stan Liebowitz
Larry Danziger’s beloved wife, Lois	 Susan & Stan Liebowitz
		  Gloria & Al Nahum
Charlie Goldberg’s  beloved wife, Alma	 Susan & Stanley Liebowitz

KIDDUSH FUND
In Memory	 Donor 
Estelle Argaman’s beloved husband Meir	 Sandy & Dore Aronson
		  Dr. Selma & Stanley Mitchel
		  Bernice & Shel Berman
		  Ilana Weiss
Shawn Rabban’s beloved mother, Pary	 Elaine & Marty Cohen
Marc Schneider’s beloved father, Laurence	 Elaine & Marty Cohen
Speedy Recovery	 Donor
Alan Breda	 Gloria & Al Nahum
Joe Fried	 Elaine & Marty Cohen

LEIPSNER/PERSOFSKY SCHOLARSHIP FUND
In Memory	 Donor
Estelle Argaman’s beloved husband, Meir	 Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner
Mr. Howard Wool’s beloved sister, Arlene Frankel	 Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner
Randy Auerbach’s beloved mother, Lois Danziger	 Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner
Larry Danziger’s beloved wife, Lois	 Dr. George & Sheila Leipsner

YAHRZEIT DONATIONS
In Memory	 Donor 
Annetta Ben Nun Ashkenazi	 Laura & Sim Ashkenazi

LARRY LEVINE MEMORIAL GARDEN
In Memory	 Donor 
Estelle Argaman’s beloved husband, Meir	 Myrna Levine
Vivien Miller’s beloved husband, Murray	 Barbara & Alan Brodsky
Marc Schneider’s beloved father, Laurence	 Mimi Levin

GENERAL OPERATIONS FUND 
In Honor	 Donor 
Eric Salant’s birthday	 Merle & Fred Harris
Evan Goldman‘s birthday	 Merle & Fred Harris
Roslyn & Bernard Stern’s new great grandson	 Gloria & Al Nahum
Lotte & Fred Buff’s anniversary	 Linda & Arthur Hirschberg
In Memory	 Donor
Randy Auerbach’s beloved mother, Lois Danziger	 Anne & Stephen Math
		  Merle & Fred Harris
Larry Danziger’s beloved wife, Lois	 Sandra & Jack Bauer
		  Lotte & Fred Buff
		  Rose Lazarus & Family
		  Merle & Fred Harris
Estelle Argaman’s beloved husband, Meir	 Helga Bodeen
		  Sandra & Jack Bauer
		  Gloria & Al Nahum
		  Merle & Fred Harris
		  Rose Lazarus & Family
Shawn Rabban’s beloved mother, Pary	  
		  The Sephardic Congregation of Paramus
		  Merle & Fred Harris
		  Debbie & Mark Berman
		  Fran & Dan Leib
Charlie Goldberg’s beloved wife, Alma	 Helga Bodeen
		  Linda & Arthur Hirschberg
		  Frenchie Kaye
Vivien Miller’s beloved husband, Murray	 Linda & Arthur Hirschberg
Marc Schneider’s beloved father, Laurence	 Merle & Fred Harris
Speedy Recovery	 Donor
Joe Esrig	 Merle & Fred Harris

RABBI WEINER DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Honor	 Donor 
Gloria & Al Nahum’s 62nd anniversary	 Fran & Dan Aronesty
Bernice & Shel Berman’s new great grandson	 Fran & Dan Aronesty
Rabbi Arthur Weiner	 Eve & Stu Lehrer
In Memory	 Donor
Randy Auerbach’s beloved mother, Lois Danziger	 Fran & Richard Winters
		  Bea Sabin
		  Debbie & Mark Berman
		  Phyllis & Larry Polevoy
Larry Danziger’s beloved wife, Lois	 Fran & Richard Winters
		  Bernice & Shel Berman
		  Bea Sabin
		  Debbie & Mark Berman
		  Leni & Erwin Kirsch
		  Serry & Fred Barko
Estelle Argaman’s beloved husband, Meir	 Bea Sabin
		  Fran & Richard Winters
		  Alan Breda & Carolyn Kaufman
		  Beth & Rob Chananie
Charlie Goldberg’s beloved wife, Alma	 Wanda Lockwood
		  Gloria & Al Nahum
		  Ruth & Ruby Camins
Tom Kagedan’s beloved mother	 JCCP Youth Committee
Marc Schneider’s beloved father, Laurence	 June & Marty Knopf
		  Alyce & Joe Esrig
Steven Shatkin’s beloved father, Sam Cohen	 Alyce & Joe Esrig
		  June & Marty Knopf
Ellen Goldblatt’s beloved husband Dr. Mark Goldblatt	 Fran & Dan Aronesty

TORAH REPAIR FUND
In Memory	 Donor 
Larry Danziger’s beloved wife, Lois	 Alan Breda & Carolyn Kaufman
		  Elaine & Roy Reiner
Marc Schneider’s beloved father, Laurence	 Debbie & Mark Berman

The Congregation Gratefully Acknowledges 
the Following Contributions:

			      “Sharing is equal to all of the Commandments.“
Contributions



jewish community center of paramus

For	the	week	of	May	1-6
We Remember: 

DORA HAMMER
MIRIAM JAy
SARAH RATNER
MEyER ZUCKER
GISELLE GAL
IRVING NEIBERG
ISRAEL WEINMANN
BELLA CHECHIK
ANNA GREENBERG
LEONARD SCHIFRIEN
JOSEPH SIMON
MAURICE COOPER
ARNOLD KOPELOFF
JANET MINTZ
MARTIN NOE
ALEX DIAMOND
EDNA FRIED
ANN GARDNER
TOBy GREENSPUN
ETHEL MILLER
JENNy CHARATZ
MOSES GRUENSTEIN
DAVID HARRIS
DONALD LEVy

For	the	week	of	May	7-13
We Remember: 

ELEANOR KELEMAN
MORRIS SCHIFRIEN
ANNA SKOLNIK
EVA ELMAN
CAROL FENSTER
GUSTAV LEHRBERGER
MOLLIE RAFFES
MORLEy TANNEy
SOLOMON ZIMMER
JACOB FREILICH
SEyMOUR SHULTZ
WILLIAM BERMAN
DON BRESLOW
MURRAy KESTENBAUM
HARRy KRIEGER
SAMUEL NECHIN
LEAH WINTERS
ADA COOPERMAN
HARRy FELD
MARK MUTNICK
ELSIE POLLACK
yIDIS MAGDA RAPPAPORT KATZ
JOHN SCHIFF
NAIN SHAHARABANI
SALIM EZRAPOUR
BEN HOPMAyER
PAUL LA POFF
MORTIMER MARKS
HELEN WALENSKy
BENJAMIN CHAMICH
THEODORE EHRENRICH
MORRIS GOLDSTEIN
DEBRA KyRITZ
ETTA LEVy
JEANNETTE SIMON
HENRy STONE
FREDERICK TIEGER

For	the	week	of	May	14-20
We Remember: 

MINNIE ROSENTHAL
RITA SAFER

YahrzeitObservances
hAPPy birthDAy

hAPPy AnnivErSAry

Mazel Mazel Mazel Tov

May 1-6
Jon Rothschild
Marisa yaskil
Donald Link
Andrew Jaff e

May 7-13
Sheila Wides
Herbert Fleishman
Jeff rey Gross
Marcia Kopeloff 
Alina Paley
Deborah Grundleger
Ronald Matuson
Maxine Rosenberg
Samara Bauer

May 14-20
Lori Cohen
Naomi Frischer
Daniel Gordon
Lynn Waxberg
Steven Charatz
Gary Rich
Merle Harris
Ellen Sklar
Stuart Smith
Dina Stein
Madeline Greenspun
Fran Aronesty
Debbie Berman
Celia Lorber
Dolores Miller

May 21-27
Edythe Fried
Leon Klein
Debbie Zeiler
Nina Glaser
Bonnie Melendez
Donald Rosenbloom
Eris Zuckerman
Anne Bender
Charles Goldberg
Arnold Zettler
Roy Gordon
Vadim Paley
Seymour Zuckerman
Susan Spiegel

May	28-31
Claire Beslow
Lloyd Hyman
Frances Lipton
Daniel Schupak
Beverly Diamond
Robert Karp
Emil Katri
Alyssa Schlossberg
Ian Chernichaw
Arnold Rawitz
Rhoda Standig
Gabrielle Nitti
Susan Perl
David Shulman

May 1-6
Nathaniel & Florence Keusch
Sheldon & Linda Cole
Joseph & Rhoda Fried
Joshua & Sheree Weidman
Neil & Tracy Lenok

May 7-13
Jeff rey & Shelley Warren
Daniel & Barbara Schupak

May 14-20
Martin & Elaine Cohen
Joseph & Rhoda Kleinstein
Sim & Laura Ashkenazi
Louis & Betty Margan

May 21-27
Stephen & Amy Forman
David & Hope Goodman

Howard & Esther Marks
Edward & Lois Newman
Jeff rey & Stephanie Friedlander
Jeff rey & Susan Kahn
Richard & Susan Kuller
Alan & Barbara Brodsky
Roger & Rima Rosenstein
Lawrence & Olinda Sturm
Seymour & Eris Zuckerman
Russell & Nina Rothman

May	28-31
Martin & Bia Roth
Richard & Deborah Barbash
Irving & Lee Gall
Mel & Leslie Greenberg

RAyMOND SMITH
PHILIP HALLERMAN
LILA HAMPEL
BEATRICE HANES
SAMUEL LEIPSNER
SOL MINTZ
ARTHUR NATHAN
PAUL SELTZER
SEyMOUR KANTROWITZ
LIBBy SECHTIN
BELLA LEVINE
LEON LEVy
SALLy ZETTLER
SAMUEL ZUCKERMAN
JOHANNA ERMANN
HELEN HARRISON
MILDRED KOPELOFF
yETTA STANDIG
OSLAR STERLING
HERMAN BADER

For	the	week	of	May	21-27
We Remember: 

PHyLLIS MITTMAN
VICTOR NAHUM
ARTHUR STRAUSS
HARRy WEISER
SELMA BARBASH
GABRIEL ESKENAZI
SAM GROVEMAN
BEATRICE KAUFMAN
EDNA LIFSCHITZ
SOLOMON SHAPIRO
JULES FRIED
HEIDI FRIEDMAN
ANNA HAyMAN
SyLVIA PFEFFER
GEORGE RUBIN
EDWARD FINK
SAMUEL GREENBERG
HARRy BASSOWITZ
ROSE BELNER
MENDEL EHRLICH
IRA MONKA
MORRIS TURNER
DORIS DIAMOND
BESSIE FREILICH
FRANCIS RAMMER
LENA ROSENBAUM
ALTER BRAUN
ROSE CHARLESTON
ELAINE RACHIN
HOWARD ROSENBERG
ROSA SCHAFFER

For	the	week	of	May	28-31
We Remember: 

SARA SKLUT
HARRy SPEIER
EMANUEL AUERBACH
SyLVIA ESKIND
MICHAEL GLASER
AyOUB HOURIZADEH
ESTHER SCALE
SAM WALENSKy
ABRAHAM ZEPPENICK
GLADyS EISENBERG
HARRy HUTMACHER
MILDRED yEVIN



Yom HaShoah-Holocaust Memorial Day will  
be observed in our community on May 1, 2011.

We recommend two major events for your participation:

Community  
Yom HaShoah  

Commemoration
Sunday, May 1 at 11 AM

The Frisch School
West 120 Century Road, Paramus

The program will feature the first-ever live broadcast from Auschwitz 
of a March of the Living Yom HaShoah Ceremony. Taking part in the 
ceremony will be keynote speaker Malcolm Hoenlein, Dudu Fisher 
and Branko Lustig, the producer of “Schindler’s List.” The program is 
sponsored by UJA Federation of Northern New Jersey’s Holocaust Me-
morial Committee in cooperation with the March of the Living.

Let us also take this opportunity to inform you that on Sunday, May 1, 
at 7:15 p.m., the Jewish Community Center of Paramus will hold our 
annual Holocaust Memorial Service. Please make every effort to at-
tend. 



The Jewish Community Center of Paramus

May 2011 27 Nisan 5771 - 27 Iyar 5771
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 27 NISAN2 28 NISAN 3 29 NISAN4 30 NISAN 5 1 IYAR 6 2 IYAR 7 3 IYAR

8 4 IYAR 9 5 IYAR 10 6 IYAR 11 7 IYAR 12 8 IYAR 13 9 IYAR 14 10 IYAR

15 11 IYAR 16 12 IYAR17 13 IYAR 18 14 IYAR19 15 IYAR 20 16 IYAR21 17 IYAR

22 18 IYAR 23 19 IYAR24 20 IYAR 25 21 IYAR26 22 IYAR 27 23 IYAR28 24 IYAR

29 25 IYAR 30 26 IYAR31 27 IYAR

Rosh Chodesh Iyar - 
Day 1

Rosh Chodesh Iyar - 
Day 2

Yom HaAtzma'ut

Pesach Sheini

Lag BaOmer

Memorial Day

Emor

Behar

Bechukosai

Bemidbar

7:37
Shabbat Ends: 8:48

7:44
Shabbat Ends: 8:55

7:51
Shabbat Ends: 9:02

7:57
Shabbat Ends: 9:08

Hebrew Reading 
9:45am
Bagel n Schmooze-YJF 
Mtg
Candlle Club 
9:45am-YJF Event 
11:30am- J-ADD 4-6pm
Yom Hashoah 
Memorial Service 
7:15pm at JCCP

Men's B-Ball 8:15pm
Yesterday, Today 
1:30pm
Men's Club Card Night 
8:15pm

Rabbi Gotlieb's Class 
8:15pm
Youth Groups 5;30pm
Youth Committee 
8:15pm

Drosh and Nosh 7:30pm
Rabbi Weiner's Class 
3pm and 8:15pm

Executive Bd. Mtg. 
8:15pm
JCCP Singers 8:15pm

Shabbat Services 
8:30pm
Young Jewish Family
Service 7:30pm

Mincha 7:40pm
Daniel Wanderer Bar 
Mitzvah (Egal in 
Sanctuary)
Traditional Service in 
Chapel

No Men's B-Ball
Hebrew Reading 
9:45am
UJANNJ Kolot Amal 
Celebrate Israel 10am 
- Noon at JCCP

Men's B-Ball 8:15pm
Yesterday, Today 
1:30pm
IDF Musical Ensemble
Concert 7:15pm 

Rabbi Gotlieb's Class 
8:15pm
Youth Groups 5:30pm
Sisterhood Board Mtg. 
7:30pm
House Committee Mtg 
8:15pm

Drosh and Nosh 7:30pm
Membership Comm. 
8:15pm
Rabbi Weiner's Class 
3pm and 8:15pm

Adult Education Comm.
8:15pm Shabbat Services 

8:30pm Mincha 7:45pm
Dual Services (Egal in 
Chapel)

No Men's B-Ball
Hebrew Reading 
9:45am
Men's Club Breakfast 
and Speaker 9:30am
Israel Bonds Dinner 
5-10pm

Men's B-Ball 8:15pm
Yesterday, Today 
1:30pm
Board of Ed. Mtg. 
8:15pm

Rabbi Gotlieb's Class 
8:15pm
Paramus Hadassah 7pm
Men's Club Board Mtg 
8:15pm
Hebrew School Mets 
Game Trip

Drosh and Nosh 7:30pm
Yiddush Club 2pm
Hebrew School 
Graduation 7pm
Rabbi Weiner's Class 
3pm and 8:15pm

Board of Trustees Mtg. 
8:15pm Shabbat Services 

8:30pm
Sisterhood Dinner and
Shabbat 6pm

Mincha 7:55pm

Men's B-Ball 9:30am
Hebrew Reading 
9:45am
Lag BaOmer Picnic 
for All 10am-1pm

Men's B-Ball 8:15pm
Yesterday, Today 
1:30pm

Rabbi Gotlieb's Class 
8:15pm
BCHSJS Graduation
Men's Club Dinner 

Drosh and Nosh 7:30pm
Rabbi Weiner's Class 
3pm and 8:15pm

Community Affairs 
Comm. 8:15pm
Religious Committee 
Mtg 8:15pm

Shabbat Services 
8:30pm Mincha 8:00pm

Men's B-Ball 9:30am
Hebrew Reading 
9:45am
No Hebrew School

Eliana Sapin (Egal) Bat 
Mitzvah
No Men's B-Ball

Rabbi Gotlieb's Class 
8:15pm
Hebrew School and 
Youth Groups End of 
the Year Event 5:30pm

Daily Services
Shacharit
Mon. & Thur. 6:45am
Tue, Wed, Fri. 7:00am
Sunday/Holidays
9:00am
Mincha/Maariv
Sun-Thur. 8:00pm

Candle Club



1 $18

2 $34

3 $48

4 $60

5 $70

10 $100

Telephone:

Email:

2010 Doris Schonberg

Join the "Winners' Circle"

Please enter me/us in the Lottery  as follows:

 …
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

..…
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
…

…
...…

...…
…

…
…

CostNo. of chances
( Check one )

Sheila and George Leipsner

Lola and Henry Weber

($18 per chance)

($15 per chance)

($14 per chance)

($16 per chance)

($10 per chance)

Name(s):

($17 per chance)

Previous Winners of 1 Year's Free Membership

1999

2000

Our Growing List of Winners

Myra and Michael Levine 

Karen and Bernie Blick

Linda and Leslie Klein

2006

2007

Linda and Barry Miller

2001

Submit early to guarantee your entry.

2002

2003

2004

2005

Alyce and Joe Esrig

Phyllis and Larry Polevoy

Claire and Ed Beslow

2009 Doris Schonberg

2008 Estelle and Meir Argaman
~ New … For 2011 ~

20 chances for $150  ($7.50 per chance)

2 Free Seats in
Either Service

1 Year of
Free Membership

HIGH
HOLIDAY
PARKING

GUARANTEED
HIGH HOLIDAY

PARKING
SPACE

1 Year of Free Membership

A Leaf on the
Tree of Life

A Leaf on the
Tree of Life

2 Free Seats in
Either Service

HIGH
HOLIDAY
PARKING

~ Please include your check with this application ~

Mail the completed form and your check to the JCCP or contact 
Fred Harris at 201-444-2352 or 

flhcarpediem@aol.com

Thank You

We are planning on additional new prizes for 2011

New prizes will be announced once final arrangements have been 
made.

New prizes will be in addition to the prizes already being offered.

Watch your mail, email  and Bulletin HIGH
HOLIDAY
PARKING
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E. 304 Midland Avenue
Paramus, NJ 07652

Support our Advertisers! For Information about advertising on this page, please contact Debbie Barbash at 201-664-5960 or  
e-mail:  bulletin@jccparamus.org 

The appearance of an advertisement in the JCCP bulletin does not constitute a kashrut or business endorsement.

SPRUNG MONUMENT
C O R P O R A T I O N

FOR ALL CEMETERIES

JOHN LANGE / TILDA PELLEGRINO
402 Park St., Hackensack, NJ 07601

201-488-2291 • 1-800-666-6964 • Fax: 201-488-8728
www.sprungmonuments.com

www.kochmonument.com

ovadiac@verizon.net

www.drbrucemeyer.com

For generations, we’ve  
made family, community  

and tradition our promise to you.
WIEN & WIEN INc. 

MEMorIal chapEls
alan l. Musicant, Mgr. N.J. lic.No.2890

ronald Bloom, N.J. lic.No. 4545

GUTTErMaN aNd MUsIcaNT 
JEWIsh FUNEral dIrEcTors

alan l. Musicant, Mgr. N.J. lic.No.2890
arthur r. Musicant, N.J. lic.No. 2544

402 Park Street, Hackensack, NJ 07601
Serving all of Florida

1-800-322-05331-800-522-0588 Fax: 201-489-2392

www.GuttermanMusicantWien.com

Irving Kleinberg, N.J. lic. No. 2517

www.GuttermanMusicantWien.com

New Jersey Burglar Fire Alarm Association

Dealer of the Year
2010

I.R.A. Security Systems, Inc.
Quality Installations since 1970

Commercial and Residential Burglar & Fire Alarms    •    Medical Pendants
Access Control    •    Surround Sound / Home Theater Systems    •    Closed Circuit TV

201-265-9687                www.irasecurity.com


